Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

ARTHUR, Raymond Rudolf - Passed away in Huntingdon on March 19, 2005 Mr. Raymond Rudolf Arthur aged 83 years. He leaves to mourn Marion and children Linda, Glorida (Larry), Rod (Deborah) and Morgan (Lynn), grandheildren Tavis (Paula), Elgin (Carrolyn) and Finn and great grandchild Olivia. At his request Ray invites friends, family and neighbours to a gathering at the Rockburn Pub on Saturday, March 26 from 2 p.m. on. In lieu of flowers donations to the Huntingdon County Hospital would be appreciated by the family. Arrangements entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon.

BOYD, Olive (née Ward) - At the Montreal General Hospital on March 17, 2005 passed away Mrs. Olive Boyd (née Ward) in her 93rd year, from Huntingdon. Beloved wife of the late Gordon Boyd. She leaves to mourn her children Peter (Roberta), Linda (Lome), Joan (Jack), Donna (Martin), nine grandchildren and five great grandchildren, her sisters Eva, Daisy and Irene, also many relatives and friends. Visitation was held at the Kelly G.S. Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street in Huntingdon on Saturday, March 19 from 1 p.m. followed by the memorial service at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of the Funeral Home. In lieu of flowers donations to the Montreal Children's Hospital would be appreciated by the family.

DAULT, Florida - In Huntingdon on March 15, 2005 at the age of 85 years passed away Mrs. Florida Dault. Predeceased by her daughter Marguerite, she leaves to mourn her son Henri Vaillancourt (Denise Castonguny), her sisters Virginia Deschambault and Henriette Feeny, her brother Eximaire as well as many relatives and There was visitation on Thursday, March 17 from 2 to 4 p.m. and from 7 to 9 p.m. , as well as on Friday, March 18 from 9:30 a.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon, followed by the funeral at 11:00 a.m. in St-Patrick's Church, Herdman, Interment Herdman Cemetery, Please do no send flowers, donations or mass offerings would be greatly appreciated.

GALIPEAU, Thérèse (née Viau) - In Huntingdon on March 20, 2005 at the age of 76 years passed away Mrs. Thérèse Galipeau (née Viau), wife of Mr. Daniel Galipeau. Besides her spouse, she leaves to mourn her children Jocelyn (Anna Ouellette) and Marie (Wayne Cook), her sisters Sister Cécile, Rita, Monique and Anne-Marie, her brothers Lucien and Paul as well as many relatives and friends. Funeral will be private. Funeral arrangements by Kelly G.S. Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake St., Huntingdon.

PEDERSEN, Madeleine (née Touchette) -In Huntingdon on March 15, 1005 passed away Mrs. Madeleine Pedersen (née Touchette) aged 90 years wife of the late Mr. Kristian B. Pedersen. She leaves to mourn her children Louise (Vincent Boyen) of Westville, New York, Norma (Alfred Latulipe) of Ste-Agnès de Dundee, Quebec, Francine (Roger Pomainville) of Massena, New York and Aimée (Philippe Leduc) of Huntingdon, Quebec, 12 grandchildren, 11 great grandchildren, her sister Francoise Parent of Verdun, Quebec also many relatives and friends. Visitation was held Friday, March 18 from 2 to 4 and 7 to 10 p.m. also Saturday, March 19 from 9:30 a.m. at the Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon followed by the funeral at St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon at 11 a.m. Burial Ste-Agnès de Dundee Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Samuel Levine would like to thank everyone who expressed sympathy following his death on January 24, 2005. Please consider these thanks as personal.

His wife Huguette, his daughter Mary Ann. his son-in-law Jim, his granddaughter Lily and his sister Rachel

CARD OF THANKS

To the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital I extend my sincere thanks for the excellent care I received while a patient there. A special thanks to Drs. Hebert & Lemieux who did not give up on me. Another special thanks to nieces Elaine and Lois Ann who visited and were very caring and helpful and to the Ormstown clergy and Hospital chaplin whose visits and prayers were much appreciated. Thank-you to all friends who sent cards, flowers, letters and phone calls and visits. All were helpful in my recovery and much appreciated. Thank-you now to the Robidoux neighbours who picked up my mail and Gazettes. I am recuperating at home now from kidney failure, diverticulitis and a broken bone in my vertabrae. Hope to be navigating again before long. Again many thanks to all.

Margaret McCoy

I wish to thank the Montpetit Ambulance Service for their prompt assistance on November 3 and Dr. Lachance/staff at the Centre Hospitalier Régional du Suroit for their care. Special thanks to the Huntingdon County Hospital staff/volunteers for their excellent care, encouragement and entertaining programs especially during the Christmas holidays. Many thanks to neighbours, friends and family for cards, visits and gifts. A special thank-you to Rev. John McFadden for his weekly visits,

Ruth M. Stark

The family of the late George E. McAdam would like to thank relatives, friends and neighbors who supported us in this very difficult time with visits, calls, cards, food and flowers. To Rev. Barbara Bryce and members of the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 196 for the wonderful services. We extend our deepest appreciation, Your kindness and thoughtfulness will never be forgotten.

Gerald (Joanne), Joanne (Victor). Lynne (Glen). Robert (Deborah) and the grandchildren

The family of the late Harold Paul wishes to express their heartfelt gratitude to everyone for their expressions of sympathy, acts of kindness and generous donations made in his memory. Your support, thoughtfulness and compassion will always be remembered and deeply appreciated.

> Vera, Kim (Scott), Kevin (Lori-Ann), Tyler, Sarah and Brendan

WATT - Melanie and Brent are thrilled to announce the arrival of their twin sons, Calvin . and Alexi born at the Centre Hospitalier Régional du Suroit on March 3, 2005, weighing 7 lbs. 3 oz. and 7 lbs. 8 oz. with both measuring in at 19-1/2 inches. Proud big brother is Ulrick. Proud grandparents are Louise and Luc Laberge of St-Louis de Gonzague and Joyce and Lowell Watt of Ormstown.

WOODS-VIGNEAULT - Dakota James Brown is pleased to announce the birth of his new cousin in France. Jakob Joseph Vigneault was born on Feh. 11, 2005, son of Megan Woods and Jacques Vigneault. Aunts, uncles, grandparents and great grandparents are all very excited and lots of visits are planned.

IN MEMORIAM

CLAIRMONT, Jimmy (Jacques Michel) April 01, 1948-April 27, 2003. - In Vancouver, BC at the age of 55 years passed away after a courageous battle with lung cancer. Predeceased by his parents, Hortense Janet Ion and Jean-Noel Clairmont of Valleyfield. He left to mourn his special friend Janet Grier, his daughter Sarah on Gabriola Island, BC, his sisters Joanne (Gerry) McAdam of Calgary, Elaine (Dennis) Hewett of Peterborough, ON and several nieces and nephews.

We will miss you always!

